Meeting Minutes
Ski for Light, Inc.
Executive Committee Meeting April 23, 2024
Meeting via Zoom

President Coppens called the meeting to order at 8:01 p.m. Eastern Daylight Time. 

Roll Call
Julie Coppens, President
Sheri Richardson, Vice President
Krista Erickson, Secretary
Tim McCorcle, Treasurer
David Fisichella, Director-at-Large
Nicole Haley, Director-at-Large
All Executive Committee members were present.

Action Via Email
Request for Site Visit Approval 
On March 20, 2024, Julie sent an e-mail to the Executive Committee listserv requesting approval for Sheri and Nancy to visit the 2025 International Week Event hotel and ski area this spring. Fisichella, Haley and McCorcle responded via e-mail in favor of the proposal. There was no formal motion moved, seconded or called for a vote. On March 24, 2024, Julie sent an e-mail to the Executive Committee listserv stating that the site visit was considered approved and would go ahead in April.

Approval of Meeting Minutes
Sheri moved and Tim seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the March 19, 2024, Executive Committee meeting as distributed. The motion carried unanimously.

Approving Future Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
After discussion, a consensus was reached that future Executive Committee minutes will be considered approved if no corrections are requested within five (5) business days after distribution via the Executive Committee e-mail list. 

Treasurer’s Report
Tim reported that SFL account balances as of 4/22/2024 are:
Wells Fargo Checking: $81,138.25;
Wells Fargo Savings: $161,318.65;
PayPal Bank: $28,750.19;
total Cash: $271,207.09;
SFL Endowment managed by BTC: $503,762.85;
Unrestricted Assets managed by BTC: $125,619.15;
 Total BTC: $629,382.00.
Tim is Working on closing the books for the third quarter. Tim has been working with SFL’s accounting firm on the 2023 Compilation Report and 990 Form and expects both to be finished by the end of the week. 

2025 International Week Event
Sheri (2025 Event Chair) reported that she and Nancy (Event Vice Chair) recently visited the 2025 Event hotel and ski area in Utah. The hotel has been remodeled since 2012 and is willing to use NaviLens or a similar tech-based spatial navigation system. Sheri will consult with Judy. The area surrounding the hotel is walkable with several businesses close by.
The ski area, Soldier Hollow, is almost finished building a new Nordic center which is ADA accessible. SFL will be using the upper floor of the new Nordic center. Soldier Hollow has snowmaking equipment. The ski area is primarily used for racing and can provide our usual 5k but advises that our 10k will likely be a 3.3k loop. A concern was raised that any trail/terrain restrictions should be put in writing as that may differ from the contract we have and should be accepted only if absolutely necessary.

University Internship Proposal 
Prior to the meeting, Sheri shared a proposal from Deni Elliott (see Pages 5-6 of these minutes). The proposal would have up to six UVU students as interns during the 2025 SFL International Week. 
A concern was raised that this idea should have been discussed first in and of itself. Among other issues, questions were raised about the specific roles of interns during the event and their availability during the week with their other classes especially if any of them would be guiding skiers. Sheri will follow up with Deni.

50th Anniversary Celebration
Julie reported that the Gala is coming together and that Leslee will have a budget for the Board meeting. A concern was raised that a budget is needed before selling tickets. When will tickets go on sale and how will we be handling receipting with Norway House selling tickets online? What is the fundraising goal? Who is coming/being invited?
Julie will reach out to be sure that the organizers understand that tickets will not be sold prior to a budget being provided.
Tim asked about the anniversary book -- information on future expenses and a distribution plan is needed.

Ridderrenn Update and Accessibility Questions
With no information being available at the meeting, Julie will follow up with Marion. 

Coordinators and Committees List
Julie will remind committee chair people to provide their updated committee rosters.

Video Project
Julie reported that so far there have been over 900 views of the full-length video about SFL that was filmed during the event in Rhinelander. John, the videographer, will be working on the audio description for a shorter video.

Code of Conduct Report
Tim moved and Nicole seconded a motion to move the meeting into executive session to discuss a possible Code of Conduct Policy complaint. The motion carried unanimously and the meeting was voted into executive session beginning at 9:23 Eastern Daylight Time. The meeting was voted out of executive session at 10:00 p.m. Eastern Daylight Time.
Sheri and Krista will work together to clarify some aspects of the existing Code of Conduct Policy.

Next Meeting
The next Executive Committee meeting was scheduled for Saturday, May 11th at 3:00 p.m. Eastern.
Nicole requested that the budget be on the agenda for the next meeting so that the Board can consider it at the Summer instead of the Fall Board meeting since the Board now approves the budget.

Adjournment
Nicole moved and Tim seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 10:04 p.m. Eastern Daylight Time.


Ski For Light/Utah Valley University Internship 
2025 Spring Semester, 3 credits
Off-site Supervisor: Deni Elliott
UVU Supervisor: 

Overview:
This internship will engage up to six students (graduate or undergraduate) in a week-long Nordic ski event that pairs visually impaired skiers (VIPs) and mobility impaired skiers (MIPs) with sighted guides and others who provide assistance during the event. The event will be based in Provo, UT, January 26-February 1, 2025.  Ski For Light is a long-time partner with the Ridderrenn in Norway in hosting cross-country ski event for skiers with disabilities. The January 2025 event will be the 50th held in North America. The annual event is often described as a life-changing experience for participants regardless of their abilities. 

The on-site supervisor for the SFL-UVU internship is Deni Elliott, Professor Emeritus, Department of Journalism and Digital Communication, University of South Florida and Poynter Jamison Chair in Media Ethics (retired). She has been involved with Ski For Light for four years. Currently, Deni serves as the guide dog walking coordinator for the event. 

Learning Goals and Internship Requirements

Learning Goals
By the completion of this internship, students will use examples from the SFL experience to demonstrate their ability to 
(1) Describe areas in which disability is of no or low relevance;
(2) Provide examples of how normally sighted people make modifications to best share instruction and information for non-visual participants;
(3) Describe modifications that visually impaired people use for navigation and/or communication with one another and with normally sighted people; 
(4) Describe Universal Design tools or practices used online or IRL, including illustration for how Universal Design is of use to people who don’t have disabilities. 

Requirements
 Students will attend two pre-event zoom-based 1 ½ hour synchronous seminars ( January 13 and January 20 (time TBA)) facilitated by Deni Elliott. The seminars, provided readings and assigned web exploration will serve as an introduction to disability studies and para-athletics. Students will participate in person at the event for 4-6 hours Sunday, January 26-Saturday, February 1. Student participation may include guiding (for proficient cross-country skiers) or assistance at the Marriott Hotel & Conference Center in Provo. Note: interns who are accepted as guides will be required to attend a two-day guide training January 25 and January 26. On-sight internship assistance may include exercising guide dogs, helping visually impaired people with navigation in the hotel, and assisting in the information and sales room. The ski venue is Soldier Hollow cross-country ski area; transportation is provided by SFL from the hotel to ski area. Interns are invited, free of charge, to attend the Sunday night (01/26) welcome dinner and ceremony, daily lunch, and the Saturday night (02/01) closing banquet. The internship will conclude with a zoom-based 1 ½ hour synchronous seminar (time TBA) on February 17. Students will complete a 1000-2000 word essay that illustrates achievement of the learning goals due to on-sight and UVU supervisors no later than February 24. 

Seminar readings TBA and will be available to students December 1, 2024. Student interns will be chosen through collaboration of on-sight and UVU supervisors. 
